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Date: November 6, 2018

To: Sausalito City Council

From: M-Group

Subject: Monthly General Plan Progress Report

The purpose of this report is to provide a regular update to the City Council on the status and 
progress of the General Plan Update.  

Since the last Progress Report in August, the General Plan Advisory Committee (GPAC) has held four
meetings to discuss the overarching Community Goals for the General Plan Update, begin discussing 
the structure of the future General Plan, and begin discussing policy alternatives and policy issues 
that merit further analysis.

At GPAC meetings on July 24 and August 22, 2018, the GPAC had in-depth discussions about the 
Community Goals that are present in the existing 1995 General Plan and those issues that are 
priorities for the community in 2018.  With the feedback from the June 23rd Community Workshop 
also in mind, M-Group drafted, and the GPAC provided comments and revisions to, a preliminary list 
of Community Goals that would help guide the development of the General Plan Update.

At the GPAC meeting on September 4, 2018, the GPAC settled on a list of Community Goals to be 
referred to the City Council for consideration and comment.  These goals, along with the Executive 
Summaries for the Comprehensive Existing Conditions Report, were presented to the City Council 
on October 9, 2018.  At this meeting, the Council provided broad feedback and general acceptance 
of the goals with the understanding that they will continue to evolve throughout the General Plan 
Update process.  The Council also received an update on the Visioning Phase of the project and 
received the completed Comprehensive Existing Conditions Report.

At the GPAC’s last meeting on October 16, 2018, the committee began exploring ways to look at 
policy alternatives to consider for the General Plan.  The initial attempt to structure the policy 
alternative discussion was not optimally successful across the whole GPAC, so Staff and M-Group 
will be returning to the GPAC on November 14, 2018 with a different approach.  The November and 
December GPAC meetings will focus on clearly delineating those policy issues that merit further 
analysis and identifying those policy issues where no substantive modifications are expected to be 
considered.

GPAC meetings after the new year will focus on receiving the results of the policy analysis and 
direction on a preferred policy framework on which the updated General Plan will be based.


